## Petersham Council on Aging

## **Board Meeting**

March 10, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 10:35 A.M. Present were Kay Berry, Mary Russell, Wanda Dickson, Dolly Barnes, Janice Olson, and Nancy Robinson.

The Secretary's report was accepted as written.

The Treasurer reported \$2450.24 in checking; the report was accepted.

We discussed redoing our "Call list" for luncheon cancellations. This will be done in the April meeting.

Tina Schryver from the Gardner VNA will be coming on April 7<sup>th</sup> to talk to our luncheon group about "High Blood Pressure."

Yoga at the Davis Memorial building will begin again on March 11<sup>th</sup> and will take place on Tuesdays. Exercise class at Center School is going well.

Chris Eaton will be coming on Monday May 5<sup>th</sup> to present her program on turtles.

Dick Partridge will be coming on April 28th with his "Patriotic music" program.

The Lions will host our luncheon on March 17<sup>th</sup>. Mary needs information on whether to call in extra meals for any Lions who may wish to eat with us.

The letter has been sent to the officials at the Big E for our trip in the fall.

Chief of Police Dana Cooley would like to do a program on identity theft. Open dates are March 24<sup>th</sup> or 31<sup>st</sup>.

Choke saver/CPR course taught by Bob Laford will be Sunday March 30<sup>th</sup> at 2 P.M. We should be there at 1 P.M. for our Sanitation training.

We will be able to put together the newsletter next Monday morning before lunch.

Next meeting is Monday, April 14th at 10:30 A.M. in the lower town hall.

Meeting adjourned at 11:15 A.M.

Janice Olson, Secretary

James Olson

CC: Diana Cooley 10/50/14